Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday October 9, 2008

6:00 pm


Scotts Restaurant


Walnut Creek



Directors present:
Mario Alioto, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton
Director excused absent:
Jim Steeb
Others present:
Yvonne Merrick, Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by President Thornton. 
The following homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda:
1. A letter from homeowner Lance Russum (unit 3132) requesting that the association pursue collection of part of the fine levied by the Lahonton Regional Water Control Agency on East West Partners for polluting Martis Creek during construction of the new Northstar Village several summers ago. Mr. Russum asserted that Aspen Grove is in a down watershed area from the Village and has suffered from water diverted by the developer. It was requested that Mr. Miller contact the Northstar Community Services District about how the Association can claim part of the fine money. 
2. An email from Jack Warner (unit 3---) expressing concern about the dumpsters and recycling bin in the lower village parking lot attracting bears and wildlife into the Aspen Grove lots was reviewed. It was expressed that the dumpsters and bin should be kept off of the ski back area. No further action was taken. 
3. A letter from Jill Maccione (unit 3031) commenting on new pathway lights, no assessment for window replacement, and suggesting new doors with half lights was reviewed. No action was taken. 

Minutes of the August 31, 2008 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the August 31, 2008 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content.
The board reviewed the September 2008 financial statements. 

The board reviewed delinquent accounts. No collection action was taken. 

Mr. Thornton reported that the corporate note investment with a guaranteed return on investment had not yet released the prospectus approved by the Securities and Exchange Commission.  At the next meeting the investment will be reviewed if the prospectus is available. 
Investments held by the Association in the Smith Barney replacement fund will be reviewed at the next meeting. Investment advisor Andy Blick will be invited to attend the meeting and provided a report. 
Providing loans to owners for a Blomberg window upgrade was discussed. The practice would provide an opportunity to homeowners to upgrade their units. At the same time if the loans went unpaid they could become a burden to the Association. 

The detention pond and water runoff Issues were reviewed. Attorney Branden Bickel will be invited to the November 6th meeting to address the tolling agreement. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the offer from Bill Ireton to oversee the monitoring of the detention pond and mitigation measures in exchange for mileage expenses and the purchase of a printer. 

Mr. Miller reported on the following Fall/Winter grounds and building maintenance items:

1. The Camco crew has been rebuilding and repairing concrete piers supporting deck posts. 

2. Crawl spaces will be closed off prior to winter. Packets of bait for mice will be placed in each crawl space. 

3. Yellow jackets have been a problem this fall. The Camco maintenance crew has been using an aerosol product called “POW” to eradicate nests. It was requested that bee traps be hung next summer. 

The following site and building improvements were addressed:

1 The site improvement survey was reviewed. The top five Items rated in order of importance were #1- window replacement data, #2 - lighting, #3 – trash enclosures, #4 – strategic landscaping, and #5 – deck railing pickets replacement.
2 The parking lot asphalt removal and overlay schedule was reviewed. Owners will be sent a post card notifying them of the scheduled days of work. Rental agencies will be faxed the schedule as well. 
3 Dumpster enclosures are under construction. Work is being done by Cotton Construction. Issues related to the details of door installation were resolved. 
4 Mr. Thornton reported on the pathway light fixture replacement project. He met in late September with electrician Phil Schacht of Aegis Electrical, walked the project, and laid out a plan. A total of 66 pole lights will be installed. 2 LED lights will be installed on the cinderblock foundation at the pathway of unit 3132. All tree lights will be removed. The preliminary bid for the work is $216,157. If additional sources to draw power can be identified to reduce excavation work, approximately $20k can be cut from the bid. The new fixtures will be bronze colored and have 35 watt low pressure sodium bulbs. The posts will be painted steel mounted on concrete bases. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the light fixture style and pole and proceed with finalizing a bid for the work to be done in the spring of 2009.

5 Building and window color changes were discussed. Samples of architectural shades from Preservawood will be applied to the southern and northern sides of building 3124-3126 after the surfaces have been pressure washed. The window frame color of medium bronze from Blomberg Windows was chosen as the new color for window frames. Further research will be done on stain and paint products to find one that will go over the existing siding and trim with minimum preparation. In addition a firm price will be obtained on cob blasting preparation of the buildings.  
6 Dual pane window replacement will be the expense of homeowners while frame replacement will be an association expense. Unit 3035 will be used as a test for the trim removal and installation of Blomberg dual pane windows and frames in the medium brown color to determine the viability and expense of the project. Replacement of the sliding glass doors adjacent to decks will not be done due to the expense, the frames of the doors will be painted Blomberg medium bronze instead. When the window replacement project is fully instituted owners will be given three choices: #1 – they can do nothing and the association will pay  install a new medium bronze Blomberg window frame into the window cavity into which the owners single pane blue framed windows will be inserted. The exterior blue window frame surface will be painted medium bronze. Owners can paint their own interior frames.  #2 – they can pay to have Blomberg dual pane windows installed with the association’s installation of the medium bronze windows. #3 – Owners can hire a contractor to install the association-approved Loewen dual pane windows in a frame shade matching Blomberg medium bronze. 
7 This past summer a contract with Ruppert Inc. was singed for installation of a parking lot stairway and asphalt pathway to 3145-3156 and 3157-3168. No construction was started as the Placer County building department is requiring engineering to be done on the plans and is requiring the installation of an ADA compliant ramp alongside the stairway. 
8 Installation of fiberglass doors with windows on the upper portion of the door is being researched by Mr. Thornton. While the cost of a solid door is low, when glass is added to the door the cost increases substantially. 

The schedule for building improvements was discussed. It was requested that the building upgrades of window & trim replacement and building painting/staining be set by the Board in the next three months. A goal to upgrade one third of the units will each year for the next three years was suggested by Mr. Thornton. 
The following items were discussed:

1. Holding meetings with an open mike/telephone for owners to participate. The item will be considered in the future. 
2. Constructing a web-page. Cost of the project and level of homeowner interest in this item should be determined. For the time being it was suggested that the association piggy back on the NPOA web site and be installed as a page. Mr. Miller will research this with NPOA and report at the next meeting. 
3. The Yahoo group idea that was introduced by an owner at the annual meeting has not progressed. A gatekeeper for the group will be required. He will be asked to pass on information to the Board. 
4. Looking at ways to help homeowners to save on energy was discussed. Sierra Pacific will conduct and energy audit on an owner’s unit at their request. Insulation ideas and alternatives will be shared with the membership as owners present them. 

5. It was requested that an audit of junk stored under decks be done by the property manager. Owners will be sent letters asking them to remove the personal property from the common area.  

The next meeting was confirmed for 6:00 pm November 6th at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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